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ABSENT:
Mr. T. Wiles


A quorum of the Board of Governors in attendance and the Notice of the Meeting and the Agenda having been duly sent to all Board members, the meeting was declared regularly constituted.  A copy of the Notice of Meeting/Agenda is attached as Appendix ‘A’.


Mr. Marcotte chaired the meeting and Ms. Garant was the Recording 

Secretary.

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda and Declaration of Conflict of Interest  
The motion to adopt the agenda was brought forward and with no declarations of conflict, it was therefore




RESOLVED THAT the Board 





adopt the agenda as circulated.

2.0 Approval of the Minutes of the March 27, 2007 Full Board Meeting  

A member noted that the numbers of the 2006/7 and 2007/8 expenses in the second to last paragraph on Page 8 of the minutes were reversed and therefore rendered the statement inaccurate.
With that change duly noted it was therefore




RESOLVED THAT the Board




approve the Minutes of the March




27, 2007 Full Board meeting as




amended.

3.0 Constituent Reports 
There were no constituent reports brought forward at this time.

4.0 Monitoring Items  
4.1 Internal Board Member Recruitment

The Chair announced to the Board that a call for nominations was sent out to all constituent members of the Administrative and Faculty groups.  Nominations will be accepted up to and including May 18, 2007, added Mr. Marcotte, with elections being held on June 6, 2007at both campuses, if necessary.

A motion to receive this information was brought forward and it was therefore


RESOLVED THAT the Board



receive this monitoring report


on Internal Board member 

recruitment for information.

4.2 KPI Surveys

Mr. Marcotte introduced Dr. Strasser to present his report to the Board with the KPI results based on the latest surveys.
The President proceeded with his Power Point presentation expounding on the information included in the five graphs outlining the College’s performance from 2004 to 2007 based on the information received from the student satisfaction surveys.  These results are then compared to the provincial average noted the President.  
A copy of the President’s report is attached as Item 4.2 to the Minutes.

In addition, the President stated, the student satisfaction rate at St. Clair College is the highest it has ever been which indicates that we are headed in the right direction.  

The graduation rates, which historically have been ambiguously arrived at, are staying between 62% and 64% over the past couple of years.  The graduate satisfaction rate (82%) is increasing and is above the provincial average.
Although our graduate employment rate is above the provincial average the figures are still significantly lower than they were over the previous eight years.  Dr. Strasser attributes this phenomenon to the economic climate as well as the current unemployment rate in this area.
The President added that to allocate funds to any college based on the graduate employment rate, when the college may have no control over the factors that influence the world around it in terms of employment, would be difficult to rationalize.  
The employer satisfaction rate at this College, 95%, is the second highest in the province.  The College actually passed out ice cream to students and staff to celebrate this achievement.

Overall, stated the President, the student satisfaction rating of 75% is still a number that must increase.
Mr. Marcotte explained that it is more important to view trends over the years to get a better insight into the KPI results.  According to the trends exposed in the data it appears that St. Clair College is moving in the right direction by increasing the numbers of student satisfaction, graduate satisfaction and employer satisfaction.
As long as our base is the same added the Chair it is most important that we compare our own ratings from year to year to ensure we are keeping on track.
Another factor to keep in mind is the timing of surveys, noted one member, who suggested that should various elements be introduced such as a new recreational facility, this would heavily weigh in on the student’s satisfaction ratings should the survey be done at or near the same time as the grand opening of the facility.
Another factor that takes its toll on student overall satisfaction levels are the various amenities such as high cafeteria prices and bookstore prices .
The question was called to move that the Board receive this KPI report and it was therefore



RESOLVED THAT the Board


receive this KPI report from the



President, for information.
The Chair reminded the members to keep this information at hand when completing the Presidential evaluation forms.

4.3 Financial Data Update on International Activities and The St. Clair Centre for the Arts
International Activities

Ms. Harris addressed the Chair and spoke to the detailed revenue and expenditure information pertaining to the International training activities as stated in the report attached to the agenda.
Ms. Harris introduced the Director of International Activities, Ms. Virginia Macchiavello, who was on hand to respond to any questions pertaining to this academic venture of the College.

Ms. Macchiavello distributed a copy to the members of the analysis of the current International students at the College which indicates their country of origin and their program choices.

The statistics in this report, added Ms. Macchiavello, are also included in the report attached to the night’s agenda.
Ms. Macciavello explained to the Board that 61.2% of the 2006/7 revenue generated came from training contracts with countries such as China, Mexico, India, Korea and Panama.
The College works with agents in other countries and Nigeria has been recently sending students to the College and we are exploring the potential of increasing business in that market.  Agents outside of Canada are traditionally dealt with via electronic means.
The Ontario government is also responsible for promoting the colleges.  They are currently marketing our programs to potential clients in India and are looking at pursuing such countries as Japan, Brazil and Vietnam for future educational training partnerships and initiatives.

The EASL program is becoming a trend globally and an excellent selling feature in foreign markets.  Our current students in EASL come from China, Mexico and Panama.  The College also has a training institute in Panama with whom we have developed a partnership.  In answer to a member’s question the students in our EASL programs are attending on student visas and are not immigrants to this country.  They come here initially for English training, perhaps continue studies in one of our programs and then return to their native country in pursuit of a career.
Ms. Harris noted that in India, for example there are 110,000 high school students.  However, their post secondary system can only accommodate 10% of those students.  Economic resources, however, are limited to further their studies abroad.
One member asked if Turkey was a potential training partner. Ms. Macchiavello indicated that the success rate of visa approval for students coming from Turkey is very low.

The Business Common program is the primary program choice for international students.  They continue on into the International Business program from which they graduate.

Our facility is becoming recognized as the Technology and Engineering capital of Canada.  We currently have training programs with China whereby the students study the first two years in China and then they will come to the College in the fall of 2008 to continue in the third year of machine and tool design programs.

80% of the training the College does is through our Corporate Training division focusing on skilled trades and technology with Panama and Mexico and 20% of our Panama training is in the EASL program.  It is primarily teacher training that we provide to Mexico.
We often have visiting professors here from Panama teaching or alternately our professors go to Panama to study there.

When asked about language support programs offered to those studying EASL, Ms. Macchiavello explained that these students pay activity fees of $500 which allows them to take part in organized cultural activities while they are studying here to enhance their language skills as well as the fact that they are placed in English speaking homes throughout their stay.

A motion to accept the International Activities report for information was brought forward and it was therefore


RESOLVED THAT the Board

accept the Financial report on International Activities for information.



St. Clair Centre for the Arts

Ms. Harris reminded the Board that this report was being presented in response to the Board’s request for a separate revenue report based on the activities at the newly acquired St. Clair Centre for the Arts.

Ms. Harris indicated that there has been new business generated at the Centre for the Arts which is very exciting news in terms of revenues generated.

Dr. Strasser, in answer to a member’s question pertaining to the revenues over and above the contribution by the City over the next few years, explained that since taking over the operation, changes in the number of personnel has taken place which should reduce the cost of doing business at the Centre.  This, along with a marked increase in the catering business is certain to bring about an increase in revenues.
Another member asked if the College was provided the final total revenues/expenditures for the Cleary from the City to which administration responded there was none provided.  Ms. Harris indicated that the City may still be completing their financial statements for the period ending March 31, 2007 and the College will ask if that information could be provided.

When asked if the costs incurred include those for the academic element, Dr. Strasser noted that those charges are solely non-academic in nature.
Should the revenue not increase significantly over the next two years, added the President, the College would cease the catering side of the operation and devote our attentions strictly to the academic portion of the operation.

One member reminded administration that although the forecasted revenues have been reported she still would like to see the actual revenues for 2006 from the Centre in order to make an accurate comparison.  

The Chair indicated that the figures for utilities etc. devoted to the catering facility as opposed to the cost for such amenities in the academic side must be shown separately somehow in the financial reports.  Only in this way can the Board be satisfied that the Centre is increasing its bottom line (profits).  Costing all of the expenditures to the commercial entity is not a fair assessment as to its profitability, added the Chair.
Ms. Harris responded that once the educational component is actually on site with students, classrooms etc. then, the separation of costs involved can be done.  The academic space will be calculated separately and operational costs can be calculated more accurately.

The President added that the true profits will be realized once the College no longer has the City’s contribution to take into account.

A motion was brought forward to accept the 2007/8 Financial Plan for the Centre for the Arts.  It was therefore



RESOLVED THAT the Board 



accept the report of the 2007/8 



Financial Plan for the St. Clair College


Centre for the Arts, for information and 



that future statements be absent of costs



attributed to the academic component



of the operation.

5.0 Approval Items

5.1 Motion to Confer Diplomas/Certificates

A motion to approve the awarding of diplomas/certificates at all sessions of the 2007 convocation ceremonies was brought forward and it was therefore 



RESOLVED THAT the Board 



of Governors hereby authorizes

the awarding of the appropriate

diploma or certificate to the eligible 

students, as designated by the Registrar 

and recommended by faculty, to be

presented at the First, Second, Third

and Fourth sessions of the Thirty-Eighth

Annual Convocation of St. Clair College of 

Applied Arts and Technology.

The following announcements were made prior to adjournment of the Full Board meeting.

· The Mechatronics Students have won Gold at the Provincial level of competition and will go to Saskatoon to compete nationally.
· Advertising Students won Gold at the Advertising Educator’s Association of Canada competition for the fourth time!  Members of the team include, Norval Wilson, Laura Vetor, Melissa Thibodeau, Chad Simpson, D’Arcy Woodrich and Jennifer Woodall from the graduating class and Lindsay McAfrey in second year.  Congratulations to the team as well as their Faculty advisors and coaches.
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